From: Julia Baish

Sent: 06 November 2023 09:41

To: planningpolicy

Subject: Second Publication Amended Allocations and Development Management DPD -

Sport England Response

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe]

Dear Planning Policy Team,

Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above.

Sport England responded to the Amended Allocations Development DPD Publication consultation on 15th December 2022.

It is noted that all representations made to the First Publication Allocations and Development Management DPD (November 2022) Regulation 19 Stage will be forwarded to the Inspector unless respondents wish to supersede the representations with a new representation to this Second Publication Allocations and Development Management DPD. Sport England would want previous representations to be forwarded to the Inspector.

Having reviewed the amendments proposed through this second round of consultation Sport England would also support minor modifications to address the following additional comments:

- It is noted that updates have been provided in relation to the timescale for preparation of the Playing Pitch Strategy, this update is welcomed. It is also noted that wording has been added to the paragraphs which relate to open space provision, e.g. para 2.25, to set out that development proposals should take into account the open space requirements to ensure new development has access to good quality open space. It is recommended that similar wording is also added to the end of the paragraphs on outdoor sports facilities, e.g. 2.26, to ensure that it is clear that proposals should take into account the Playing Pitch Strategy to ensure that new development makes appropriate provision for outdoor sports facilities either through on site provision or contributions.
- A factual update is needed to Paragraph 7.48 as Sport England, in conjunction with Active Travel England and the Office for Health Improvement and Disparities, has now produced Active Design (2023). The document can be downloaded via the following link: https://www.sportengland.org/how-we-can-help/facilities-and-planning/design-and-cost-guidance/active-design

Yours sincerely

Julia Baish

Planning Manager















Get involved #ThisGirlCan













We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we will continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is published on our <u>website</u>, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing <u>Gaile Walters</u>

The information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Additionally, this email and any attachment are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email and any attachment in error, and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If you voluntarily provide personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy Statement. Sport England's Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-statement/ If you have any queries about Sport England's handling of personal data you can contact Gaile Walters, Sport England's Data Protection Officer directly by emailing DPO@sportengland.org

From: Julia Baish

Sent: 06 November 2023 09:41

To: planningpolicy

Subject: Second Publication Amended Allocations and Development Management DPD -

Sport England Response

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe]

Dear Planning Policy Team,

Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above.

Sport England responded to the Amended Allocations Development DPD Publication consultation on 15th December 2022.

It is noted that all representations made to the First Publication Allocations and Development Management DPD (November 2022) Regulation 19 Stage will be forwarded to the Inspector unless respondents wish to supersede the representations with a new representation to this Second Publication Allocations and Development Management DPD. Sport England would want previous representations to be forwarded to the Inspector.

Having reviewed the amendments proposed through this second round of consultation Sport England would also support minor modifications to address the following additional comments:

- It is noted that updates have been provided in relation to the timescale for preparation of the Playing Pitch Strategy, this update is welcomed. It is also noted that wording has been added to the paragraphs which relate to open space provision, e.g. para 2.25, to set out that development proposals should take into account the open space requirements to ensure new development has access to good quality open space. It is recommended that similar wording is also added to the end of the paragraphs on outdoor sports facilities, e.g. 2.26, to ensure that it is clear that proposals should take into account the Playing Pitch Strategy to ensure that new development makes appropriate provision for outdoor sports facilities either through on site provision or contributions.
- A factual update is needed to Paragraph 7.48 as Sport England, in conjunction with Active Travel England and the Office for Health Improvement and Disparities, has now produced Active Design (2023). The document can be downloaded via the following link: https://www.sportengland.org/how-we-can-help/facilities-and-planning/design-and-cost-guidance/active-design

Yours sincerely

Julia Baish

Planning Manager













Get involved #ThisGirlCan













We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we will continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is published on our <u>website</u>, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing <u>Gaile Walters</u>

The information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Additionally, this email and any attachment are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email and any attachment in error, and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If you voluntarily provide personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy Statement. Sport England's Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-statement/ If you have any queries about Sport England's handling of personal data you can contact Gaile Walters, Sport England's Data Protection Officer directly by emailing DPO@sportengland.org